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MEDIA RELEASE

9 January 2012
Pillay welcomes lifting of emergency law in Fiji, encourages further steps to ensure human rights are upheld
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Media Release from OHCHR Headquarters, GENEVA – UN High Commissioner for Human Rights Navi Pillay on Monday welcomed the lifting of the Public Emergency Regulations in Fiji as a step in the right direction towards the full enjoyment of fundamental human rights in the country. 


“The emergency law has seriously restricted the right to public assembly and freedom of expression, and given the authorities broad powers of arrest and detention,” the High Commissioner said. 


“I welcome the cancellation of the emergency law and encourage the Government to build on this positive momentum with concrete steps to ensure full respect for the rule of law and human rights.” 


Pillay noted that Fiji had committed to lifting the emergency regulations before the Human Rights Council during its Universal Periodic Review in 2009, and had now fulfilled its pledge. 


The High Commissioner also noted the Prime Minister’s announcement that amendments have been made to the Public Order Act and said she hoped that these amendments would be in line with international human rights norms and would not in any way replicate the restrictions in the Public Emergency Regulations. 


She expressed concern at recent developments in which critics of the Government have faced criminal charges, arbitrary detention or other forms of intimidation. 


“Silencing criticism with such heavy-handed measures is in breach of international human rights standards. I urge the Government to ensure that the rule of law is fully respected and that there is space for civil society to operate without fear,” Pillay said. 


“As Fiji begins its constitution-making process and prepares for elections to be held in 2014, I look forward to seeing an environment in which ordinary people and civil society organisations can participate fully.” 


The OHCHR Regional Office for the Pacific remains ready to support national efforts to further the promotion and protection of human rights on the ground, the High Commissioner added. 

ENDS

UN Human Rights country page on Fiji:  http://www.ohchr.org/EN/countries/AsiaRegion/Pages/FJIndex.aspx

For more information or media requests, please contact:
OHCHR in Suva, Fiji: Communications Officer Jacob Quinn at + (679) 331 0465 (ext. 211) / jacob.quinn@one.un.org.

OHCHR in Geneva: Rupert Colville (+41 22 917 9767 / rcolville@ohchr.org) or Ravina Shamdasani (+ 41 22 917 9310 / rshamdasani@ohchr.org) or Xabier Celaya (+ 41 22 917 9383 / xcelaya@ohchr.org).

Notes to Editors:
· OHCHR leads global Human Rights efforts and works to promote and protect the Human Rights that are guaranteed under international law and stipulated in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights of 1948.

· OHCHR is headed by the High Commissioner for Human Rights, Navanethem Pillay, who coordinates Human Rights activities throughout the UN System and supervises the Human Rights Council.

· OHCHR Regional Office for the Pacific covers 16 countries: Australia, Cook Islands, Fiji, Federated States of Micronesia, Kiribati, Marshall Islands, Nauru, New Zealand, Niue, Palau, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Solomon Islands, Tonga, Tuvalu and Vanuatu.
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